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The Honorable Kasha Kelley, Chairperson 

House Committee on Education 

Statehouse, Room 151-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Kelley: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2521 by House Committee on Federal and State 

Affairs 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2521 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2521 would require that whenever a child is enrolled in a public school for the first 

time, the local school board of the school would be required to request presentation of proof of 

lawful presence in the United States.  Each district would be required to submit an annual report 

to the State Board of Education on the number of children who are enrolled in the school district, 

but who failed to provide proof of lawful presence. 

 

 The Department of Education would be required to publish annually on the internet an 

amount equal to the product of the total number of children enrolled in all school districts who 

failed to provide proof of lawful presence and the “statewide average amount per pupil 

(SAAPP).”  SAAPP would be defined as the computation of adding the statewide general fund 

budgets and the statewide local option budgets for the preceding school year and dividing that 

amount by the preceding year statewide enrollment. 

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2014 

SGF 

FY 2014 

All Funds 

FY 2015 

SGF 

FY 2015 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- $3,000 $3,000 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 
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 According to the Kansas Department of Education, enactment of HB 2521 would require 

programming changes to the agency’s Kansas Individual Data on Students (KIDS) system, 

which would cost approximately $3,000, all from the State General Fund.  Any fiscal effect 

associated with this bill is not reflected in The FY 2015 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Jon Hummell, 

 Interim Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: Dale Dennis, Education  


